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Dear Mr. Slater:

INFORMATION REGARDING NEW SIGNIFICANT OR SUBSTANTIALLY MORE
SEVERE IMPACTS TO FISH AND WILDLIFE RESOURCES FROM THE CADIZ
VALLEY WATER CONSERVATION, RECOVERY, AND STORAGE PROJECT

On April 26, 2017, California Department of Fish and Wildlife (Department) staff
attended a call with consultants and representatives for the Cadiz Valley Water
Conservation, Recovery, and Storage Project (Project) intended to introduce the Project
to Department staff and discuss the anticipated Project notification under the lake and
streambed alteration (LSA) program. (Fish & G. Code, §§ 1600-1617.) The Department
previously provided comments on the draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the
Project in February 2012. (SCH No. 2011031002.) In anticipation of the Project LSA
notification, the Department began re-familiarizing itself with the Project EIR certified by
the CEQA lead agency Santa Margarita Water District (District) and other related
material. In the course of its review, the Department identified information of substantial
importance that was developed after the District certified the Project EIR. This new
information indicates the Project may cause significant effects not discussed or
substantially more severe effects than shown in the Project EIR.

Specifically, new information demonstrates a hydrologic connection between the aquifer
underlying the Project pumping site and nearby Bonanza Spring. The Department
began installing GPS collars on desert bighorn sheep in the area of the Project in 2013
and this data indicates these legally-protected sheep utilize the spring. Further analysis
and additional review of these effects will be necessary for the Department to evaluate
the anticipated LSA notification, to consider and take appropriate action in response
under the Fish and Game Code, and to fulfill its public trust responsibility for California
fish and wildlife and the habitat on which they depend.

BACKGROUND

Project representatives indicated to the Department that the Project’s proposed 43-mile
water conveyance pipeline will involve 67 streambed crossings. This large proposed
Project would trigger the Department’s jurisdiction and require an LSA agreement.
Based on the earlier discussion with the Project representatives, the Department
expects notification under Fish and Game Code section 1602 for Project streambed
crossings.
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